August 6, 2013

	The Scott County Commission met in a regular scheduled meeting on Tuesday, August 6, 2013 at the Scott County Courthouse.  Members present were Chairman James Minnix, member Gary Skibbe and County Clerk Pam Faurot.  Commissioner Jerry Buxton was not present.

	3:00	Stephanie Hornbaker joined the meeting.

	James Minnix announced that the public hearing for Scott County’s 2014 Budget was now open and the hearing would remain open for the duration of today’s meeting.

	Stephanie presented the 2014 Community Corrections Carry-over Budget for the Commission to review.

	3:05	Rebecca Faurot joined the meeting.

	James Minnix made a motion to approve the 2014 Community Corrections Carry-Over Budget.  Gary Skibbe seconded the motion.  The motion carried two ‘yes’ and one ‘absent’.

	3:15	Stephanie Hornbaker left the meeting.

	James Minnix made a motion to go into executive session for fifteen minutes to discuss a legal matter.  Gary Skibbe seconded the motion.  The motion carried two ‘yes’ and one ‘absent.   James Minnix, Gary Skibbe, Rebecca Faurot and Pam Faurot went into executive session.   3:30 p.m.  The group came out of executive session.  No action was taken.

	3:30	Rebecca Faurot left the meeting.

	James Minnix made a motion to approve the July 16 and 31, 2013 Commission Minutes as presented.  Gary Skibbe seconded the motion.  The motion carried two ‘yes’ and one ‘absent’.

	Gary Skibbe made a motion to approve the transfer in $29.27 in interest income from the County General Fund to the Library Building Fund.  James Minnix seconded the motion.  The motion carried two ‘yes’ and one ‘absent’.

	The Commission reviewed the Quarterly Investment Report prepared by County Treasurer Lark Speer.

	The Commission approved the following tax change:
	
	2012-87  Abatement  Michael & Denise Beasley PUP	$149.02
	James Minnix made a motion to approve the purchase of a new air condition unit for the VIP Center from Faurot Heating and Cooling, Inc. at a cost of $3,500.00.  Gary Skibbe seconded the motion.  The motion carried two ‘yes’ and one ‘absent’.

	Gary Skibbe made a motion to appoint Les Chyba to the Scott County Library Board to replace Kenton Eckels who had resigned his position.  James Minnix seconded the motion.   The motion carried two ‘yes’ and one ‘absent’.

	James Minnix made a motion to appoint Gary Skibbe as the K-Worc voting delegate for the annual meeting and James Minnix as the alternate.  Gary Skibbe seconded the motion.  The motion carried two ‘yes’ and one ‘absent’.

	Gary Skibbe made a motion to appoint James Minnix as the Kansas Association of Counties voting delegate, Gary Skibbe as the alternate, and Pam Faurot as the second alternate.  James Minnix seconded the motion.  The motion carried two ‘yes’ and one ‘absent’.

	James Minnix made a motion to approve Scott County’s contract with Lewis Hooper and Dick, LLC to continue to provide our annual audit and financial statements, and prepare the County’s annual budget.  Gary Skibbe seconded the motion.  The motion carried two ‘yes’ and one ‘absent’.

	4:10	Karen Sattler joined the meeting.

	Karen notified the Commission of some local Health and Emergency Planning meetings that will be happening in our area and invited them to attend.  Karen also presented a spreadsheet showing how the Health department clients have increased since 2003.  Their clients have almost doubled from 2003 to 2012.  Karen feels the location on Main Street has increased their visibility and their clients.  The Commission and Karen discussed moving to an alternate location, but no action was taken.

	4:35   Karen Sattler left the meeting.  Richard Cramer joined the meeting.

	The Commission and Richard discussed road conditions during the recent rains.  The Commission has not received any complaints and Richard reported that he hadn’t either.   The road crews were hard at work all around the County blading roads.

	Concrete is being crushed at the landfill.  Richard originally thought they would crush five to six thousand tons of concrete but it’s going to be eight to nine thousand tons.  Richard is going to go ahead and have it all crushed.  He felt his budget could afford the increased costs and they really need the road material.

	Richard informed the Commission that the Northwest Regional Recycling Organization would be sending invoices to all Counties asking for another dollar of support for 2013. 

	Gary Skibbe made a motion to approve a road permit for Dreiling Construction, LLC to install a phone line crossing N. Cherokee Road at S9, T 17S,  R 34W.  James Minnix seconded the motion.  The motion carried two ‘yes’ and one ‘absent’.

	James Minnix made a motion to approve lease agreements with First National Bank for a Bobcat skid-loader for the road department and a Bobcat excavator for the cemetery department.  Gary Skibbe seconded the motion.  The motion carried two ‘yes’ and one ‘absent’.

	5:07	Richard Cramer left the meeting.  Mahlon Tuttle, Commissioner from Gove County, and Sheila Ellis joined the meeting.

	Mahlon and Sheila discussed the Lesser Prairie Chicken Initiative for Counties in Western Kansas.  Mahlon asked for Scott County’s support on this project.

[bookmark: _GoBack]	James Minnix made a motion to approve $2,687.00 to be used towards supporting the Lesser Prairie Chicken Initiative.  Gary Skibbe seconded the motion.  The motion carried two ‘yes’ and one ‘absent’.  The Commission noted that they would be reluctant to support on going expense or litigation for the Lesser Prairie Chicken.

	6:30	Mahlon Tuttle and Sheila Ellis left the meeting. 

	Commissioner James Minnix declared the Scott County Budget Hearing closed.  There was no public comment about the 2014 Scott County Budget.  Therefore the budget is accepted as published.

	With no further business, the meeting adjourned.
	

	


	
